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22 June 2009, it has been 12 months since the passing away of Indilah and her unborn child. 
On behalf of the committee would like to thank all who have made a difference to the people 
in the Waju village area for helping to save lives through the Kokoda Angels ‘ambo’ which 
has transported patients to the Kokoda Hospital who would not have had an opportunity to get 
there otherwise. Although we have still a long way to having a more effective service we have 
managed to get by with what was given this first 6 months of incorporation. We are still 
waiting for news about the tax deductible gift recipient application from the tax office but it 
was heard on the 17th so should be able to get receipts out to all soon. I will be travelling to 
Papua New Guinea on the 1st of June and will be heading up to the village to do some work 
on Malaria awareness and the ambo. The ‘ambo’ has spent a couple of weeks on the side of 
the track with broken wheel bolts and is running rough. There is still no bridge over the 
Kumusi River and have I read in the PNG Post courier that there has been heavy rain in the 
province lately. The Kokoda Foundation has been doing a great work around the area please 
have a look at there work on there web site. www.kokodatrackfoundation.org      
 
 Thanks again.  
 
Jeff Keough 
Kokoda Angels  


